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Near the junction of Boston Manor 
Road and the Great West Road,
Thames Valley University is 
proposing to build a major 
development to house 998 students 
and provide new teaching space. In 
partnership with Berkeley College 
Homes, the scheme will also
provide affordable homes for 232 
key workers. A small supermarket is 
included in the plans. The proposed 
development will be 18 storeys high, 
overlooking the motorway flyover 
next to it.

Known as the Paragon site, the 
development will have access from 
Boston Manor Road and Boston 
Park Road. The proposal is to limit 
car parking spaces on the site to 44, 
making it a low car scheme. While 
welcoming the provision of 
accommodation for students and 

key workers, EFRA is concerned 
about the implications for traffic and, 
especially, parking, in our area. 

We are aware of the difficulties that 
student parking has caused around 
the main university site. So far, 
there has been no consultation by 
Hounslow Council with residents of 
roads in Ealing which might be 
affected, including Darwin, Murray, 
Carlyle, Ealing Park Gardens and 
Windmill Road. We understand 
there has been no consultation with 
Ealing Council either, although local 
Hounslow residents were consulted 
at the end of last year. 

The roads around the scheme in 
Brentford have been consulted 
about a CPZ, which, if implemented, 
will leave our roads as the only ones 
available for parking. EFRA has 

written to Hounslow Council to voice 
our concerns. We hope that EFRA 
members will attend the 
consultation meeting.

Consultation Meeting

Wednesday 3 March, 7.15

 Methodist Church Hall, 

Clifton Road

 Brentford

Organised by Brentford Community
Council. Come along and have your 
say.

Green Issues Communications, the 
public relations consultancy for this 
project has a telephone number and 
e-mail address

Tel 0118 959 1211  Email:
gabriela@greenissues.com

Huge development planned

Third runway at 
Heathrow is possible, 
with strings attached

The Government has recommended 
Stansted as the location for the first
new runway in the South East, but 
an additional runway at Heathrow is 
also supported provided that strict 
environmental limits with regard to 
air quality can be met. These were 
the proposals set out in the aviation 
White Paper in December.  A more 
immediate threat for West 
Londoners is the Government’s 
priority for making the best use of 
the existing runways at Heathrow. 
BAA has been asked to look at the 
possibilities immediately. This might 
result in a review of the current 
runway alternation system and, if 

this is abandoned, will mean more 
noise and air pollution. Refer to the 
website of the HACAN ClearSkies 
pressure group for updates
regarding airport expansion in the 
South East (www.hacan.org.uk). 

Another accident in 
Windmill Road

On the 12th February at about 8:30 
pm a car was in collision with a bus 
in Windmill Road near the junction 
with Ealing Park Gardens. Traffic 
was diverted for over two hours 
while the police and a removal 
vehicle moved the damaged car. 
Traffic approaching the bend in the
road often misjudge how hard it is to 
negotiate safely especially when 
vehicles are going too fast. Ealing 
and Hounslow Councils need to 
take action swiftly before  a more 
serious accident occurs with 
somebody getting badly injured. 
EFRA is urging them to take action.
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London City Car Club 
now operates in Ealing

The London City Car Club is working 
with a consortium of seven London 
Boroughs, including Ealing, to 
launch a car sharing network across 
the capital. The initiative is part -
funded by Transport for London and 
supported by the General London 
Assembly.

By joining the car club members can 
use a variety of vehicles located 
across the city. Members only pay 
for the time they use a car,  thus 
offering a cost-effective alternative to 
owning a car. The first Ealing City 
Car Club is located in Hastings 
Road, W13. Further car stations are 
planned including one in the vicinity 
of Northfields Underground station. 
For further information including 
membership fees check out the 
London City Car Club web site at 
www.smartmoves.co.uk

Transport news

Tram update: a final decision on the 
tram will not be taken until after the 
Mayoral election in June. It seems
that a lot will also depend on funding 
from the Treasury and that won't be 
known until later in the summer. 
EFRA has a number of concerns 

about the proposals as they stand. 
We are represented on the 
Consultative Group set up by the 
Council and Transport for London 
which is considering the proposed 
tram for the Uxbridge Road.

Mount Carmel building 
project update

Mount Carmel School’s building 
project (see previous newsletters) 
was delayed in the autumn, but the 
School now hopes work will start 
during the spring term.  The tender 
process is complete and final 

approval has been sought from the 
Department for Education and Skills 
to appoint a contractor.  The plans 
include new classrooms, specialist 
teaching areas and a hall extension.
If you need more information please 
contact the EFRA Committee or the 
Governing Body (greg.
mcgrath@btinternet.com).

Graffiti

Graffiti vandals continue to be active 
in the area. If your property is 
attacked the Council cleans off 'tags' 
free of charge. Call 8825 6000 for 
details. We are also negotiating with 
the Council to arrange a graffiti clean 
up day in the EFRA area later this 
year. On these occasions the 
Council uses all of its anti graffiti 
resources to clean affected premises 
(including shops) in a specific area.

Last Post campaign

Unfortunately in spite of EFRA’s 
vigorous campaign we failed to win a 
reprieve for out local Post Office 
branches. The two in Northfields and 
one in Midhurst Road are closing. 
We distributed hundreds of leaflets, 
put up posters and, with the help of 
local shopkeepers, collected a 
petition of over a thousand 
signatures. In an effort to get the 
Post Office to at least consider the 
needs of local residents. All was to 
no avail. We are now faced with a 
situation in which the nearest post 
offices will be in South Ealing Road 
and West Ealing. Those who make 
their way to the remaining PO 
branches will undoubtedly face long 
queues plus the added risk involved, 
especially for the elderly, in 
transporting cash for longer 
distances.
We can only hope that the PO will 
see the light and give us at least one 
branch in the Northfields area.

Night Cafe licences

On 31 March a Council licensing 
panel will be considering the 
application from the new fast-food
outlet Kebab Spot at 228 Northfield 
Avenue to stay open until 3 am on 
Sunday, Monday, Tuesday and 
Wednesday nights, to 4 am on 
Thursday nights and to 5 am on 

Friday and Saturday nights. At the 
same time they will be considering 
the renewal of the existing licence of 
Chicken Spot (226 Northfield 
Avenue) to stay open until 2 am on 
Sunday to Thursday nights and 5 am 
on Friday and Saturday nights.
EFRA and many local residents
have objected to the Kebab Spot 
application and EFRA has also 
objected to the renewal of Chicken 
Spot’s late hours licence. We do not 
feel it is fair that local residents 
should have to put up with the noise 
and disturbance in the early hours of 
the morning that inevitably result 
from fast-food premises with such 
late opening hours. If we are to win 
this fight, local residents need to go 
and make their case on 31 March. 
Please ring Helen as soon as 
possible on 8840 1506 if you feel 
strongly about this and can attend 
the hearing.

Log Cabin Grand 
Auction – how you can 
help

On Saturday 13 March, from 7 
pm, Stephen Pound MP will be
hosting a Grand Auction and raffle to 
help raise much-needed funds for 
the Log Cabin, our local charity 
which provides play opportunities for 
children with special needs including 
those with severe disabilities and 
emotional and behavioural problems.
Lots of exciting items for auction/
raffle have already been donated 
including the snooker table from the 
Pop Idol house!  two BA tickets to 
anywhere in Europe, football 
memorabilia, meal vouchers, free 
parties, classes and beauty 
treatments, sports centre 
membership, tickets for visitor 
attractions, and offers of free garden 
tidy-ups and car servicing. Can you 
help us add to the list? If you have 
goods to donate, services to offer 
and contacts who might be willing to 
assist, please phone the Log Cabin 
on 8840 3400 as soon as you can.
MOST IMPORTANT – Come to the 
auction yourself and spend some 
money! There will be a bar and 
buffet and a fun time is guaranteed!
The Log Cabin is at 259 Northfield 
Avenue (behind the library).


